Hartford Planning Board 
Meeting Minutes: November 4, 2013

Present: Arthur Harvey (Chair), Jim Driscoll (Vice-Chair), Laurie Babineau (Secretary), Peggy Matthews, Deb Harris, Morrill Nason (Alternate)

Attending: William Kennedy CEO, Gregory Foster (Applicant), Gary and Terri McFarland (applicant)

Meeting Convened: 7:03pm

Meeting Minutes for September approved.

Old Business: Deb Harris has submitted a request to the Selectman for the purchase of a new scanner to be set up at the town office. 

New Business: 


Item 1: Permit Application: Gregory Foster, Map R-2 Lot 27 & 18.2, Swan Pond
•Forest Management and timber sale in the shoreland zone in a volume to exceed the allowed 30% to 40%. Paid Permit and Forestry Plan submitted. The state allows 40% , •Hartford Planning Board allows 30%, trees to be harvested are above four inches in diameter. 
•Planning Board will notify the Department of Environmental Protection of the permit allowance of 40% within fourteen days of approval. November 18, 2013. Arthur Harvey has assumed this responsibility.

•Permit approved with provisions the applicant agrees to abide to the 75' no cut buffer at the waters edge and will cut within the 40%. (Shoreland Zoning Pg.26 B)
•The town CEO will visit the site once cutting has begun. 
•Permits and Fact Finding forms filled out and signed by board members.

Item 2: Permit Application: Gary and Terri McFarland, U6 Lot 9, Bear Pond, 10 South Blueberry Drive. Application with all pertinent paper work and images of proposed site included.
•Building of a two car garage (24'x30') across the right of way road cutting through the property with the removal of trees and more than 10 cubic yards of earth to be moved, 160' set back from the water.
•Ordinance Reference: Pg.16 #4 Non-Vegetated  Surface shall not exceed 20%, the applicant's proposal exceeds the 20%. However, the board will seek clarity on the issue of the right of way road to be include or not in the non-vegetated calculations.

•Consideration of the application table until we have resolved the details.

•Arthur Harvey will Contact the State Shoreland Zone Coordinator and ask the following questions.  Arthur will follow up with MMA to go over technical details.  Timeline 2 weeks to complete this task. 

•One lot, separated by a ROW, does the ROW count towards the overall calculation for the lot when determining amount non-vegetated surfaces?

•If the owner/applicant were granted an easement from abutter equaling an additional 200sq ft to the existing lot size, can the 200 sq ft easement be calculated towards the owner/applicant overall lot sq ft? 

Item 3: Permit Application: James and Deborah Perry, U6 Lot 5, Bear Pond, 88 Garden Drive
•Jim Driscoll (Vice-Chair) removes himself from the decision making under conflict of interest. Morill Nason (Alt.) will sit in as voter.

•New construction of garage to replace present in disrepair using the same foot print and increasing the height of the structure for a pitched roof. Current structure has a single slant roof (saltbox). Paid Application with complete details and maps of the proposed construction as well as property and structure history.

•Application Approved
•Permits and Fact Finding forms filled out and signed by board members.

Item 4: Bill Kennedy CEO, questioning his authority to issue Tree Harvest Permits in Shoreland Zoned areas to include Brooks.  
•Planning Board requests that all applications for tree harvesting near brooks continues to come through the board.

Meeting Adjourned: 9:35pm

Agenda: 
•Review information obtained for Item 2.
•Consideration of modifications to be made to ordinances and state law changes in Shoreland Zoning.

